












April 28, 2014-04-23 
Committee-of-the-Whole 

 
 
Sonia Sara 
ESL Instructor 
 
Dear Trustees: 
 
I acknowledge the difficult position you are in at this budget time and that you are forced by legislation to 
deliver a balanced budget.  Due to chronic underfunding by the provincial government, senior management 
has proposed cutting Continuing Education once again.  I understand a “needs” budget was presented 
alongside the balanced budget last year.  If other school boards do the same, it will send a message to the 
provincial government, which is responsible for our underfunding predicament.  Continuing Education 
instructors and students are deeply grateful for your advocacy work on our behalf and ask that you become 
even more vocal. 
 
Cutting CE is on the table; cutting is a process whereby something is separated from its whole. Recently, the 
Vancouver School Board was renamed the Vancouver Board of Education to reflect inclusion of CE, Adult 
Ed and International Education.   
 
If CE is eliminated, CUPE jobs including course programmers, custodial staff etc. will be moved elsewhere, 
and a new PASA position will be created.  The only reduction in budget will be night school administrators 
and instructors which is a nominal savings.  200 CE instructors constitute only 23% of the salaries with 77% 
going to administrative salaries. 
 
There are some discrepancies that need to be cleared up before a fair and final decision can be made.  These 
are: 
 

 in the costing , the receptionist and budget clerk are being billed as 1 FTE each when 
they are working as 0.5. 

 
 in the April 22nd meeting, I asked whether it was feasible to operate CE with less staff.  

Maureen Ciarniello responded that it wasn’t and that the NOCS in charge of other 
centers were being paid clerk salaries.  When I worked at John Oliver, day school 
teachers were serving as night school principals, and to my understanding, were paid 
at their regular teacher rate. 

 
James Neufeld revealed through North Seattle Continuing Education it is possible to run efficiently with less 
staff.  It has run course programmer operating 150-200 courses whereas VSBCE has 5 course programmers 
and a PASA for 350-400 courses.  Each VSBCE programmer runs 70 courses; in contrast, the programmer at 
North Seattle CE programs 200.   
 
If we can prune back CE hard, we will be able to allocate more money to marketing and grow.  This will 
involve some reorganization and restructuring, but where there’s a will, there’s a way.  Some strategies are: 
 

 Only running more in demand classes and running classes that have high enrolment 
(Artisan Bread – 20 students) twice a term. 



 Have longer terms and a longer summer term.  For example, in the summer, language 
and ESL classes are in demand, so run these types of classes.  Other popular at this 
time may be photography, bird watching and dog obedience. 

 As mentioned, we need to slim down night school centers and replace NOCS with 
CUPE staff. 

 A final question to ask is whether VSB is renting out other high schools to private 
companies, and if so, what is the revenue?  It has been suggested that VSB will make a 
lot of money by doing this, but this does not appear to be the case now, nor will it be. 

 
I urge you to reread the marketing student, Elim Kwok’s marketing and cost saving suggestions. 
 
A compromise can be reached by pruning back CE and operating a leaner program rather than ending it 
completely.  With the realized savings, we could hopefully allocate more funds to marketing.  The proposed 
cuts mean that once CE is gone, it will be gone forever.  We implore you to not let that happen under your 
watch. 
 
Once again, we are thankful for your efforts on behalf of CE. 
































